



Town of Auburn
Highway Safety Committee
February 21, 2024
Safety Complex
Approved Minutes
7:00 PM

Committee Members Present:  Chair Michael DiPietro, Selectman Tom Carroll, Dan Carpenter, and Dennis Vieira

Call to Order:  Chair DiPietro called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

Police Report – see below

Road Agent Report - Tabled

New Business

Mr. Carpenter reported about an article in the newspaper concerning Manchester Water Works raising the level of the lake by a foot, the effects it may have on the village and roadways during flood stages.

Old Business

i.  Approval of Minutes – January 17, 2024

Mr. Carroll motioned to approve the January 17, 2024 meeting minutes.  Mr. Vieira seconded the motion.  A vote was taken, all were in favor, the motion passed unanimously.

ii.  Rail Trail (Route 121)

Mr. DiPietro reported that the Police Chief communicated with Manchester Water Works about rail trail crossings.  

The Committee discussed the location, vehicle speeds and joggers crossing safely.

iii.  Griffin Mill Bridge

Mr. Carroll reported on the status of the rebuild of Griffin Mill Bridge and was pleased to report that much of the cost was covered by grants.



Adjourn

Mr. Carroll motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:12 PM.  Mr. Carpenter seconded the motion.  A vote was taken, all were in favor, the motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy J. Hoijer, Recording Secretary

POLICE REPORT (received by email on 2-22-24)

Sergeant Cashman reported 202 motor vehicle stops, 16 summonses, nine arrests and 12 accidents.
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